# Online Work Grade 8 EFL

Name, class, and class number: \_\_\_\_\_

# Instructions:

Page 15: Complete the 'preview questions'. Write <u>two sentences or more</u> for each answer. (Please write your answers on a different piece of paper)

Page 16: Complete Activity 1 'vocabulary matching'. You can use the internet to help you.

Page 16: Complete Activities 2 and 3. NOTE: An adjective = (형용사)

Page 16: Complete Activity 4. Write full sentences in your answers.

Page 17: Complete the 'preview questions'. Write full sentences in your answers.

(Please write your answers on a different piece of paper)

#### **Preview questions:**

- 1. Where do you think this story takes place?
- 2. What kind of animals are wolves?
- 3. When do you think a tiger will hunt and kill a man?

# Chapter 1: The Man-Cub

It was morning. Mother **Wolf**늑대 was slowly waking up. Her **cubs새끼늑대** were already awake. Soon Father Wolf woke up.

"It is time to **hunt사냥하다** again," he said.

As he walked toward the mouth of the **cave**동굴 where he lived with his family, Tabaqui, the **jackal** 재칼(야생동물) appeared. Wolves do not like jackals because they are dirty animals and will eat anything. They also tell lies and make trouble for the other animals.

"Good morning, Chief대장of the Wolves. Perhaps you have something for me to eat, Tabaqui said.

"There is nothing here for you" Father Wolf said.

Looking at the cubs, Tabagui said, "Your children are so beautiful."

This was not a good thing to say. In India, animals and people believe it is unlucky to tell children they are beautiful in front of their parents.

"Shere Khan, the tiger, has moved this way. He will hunt in these hills now," Tabaqui said.

"He has no right권리 to do that," Father Wolf said angrily. The law법of the jungle says so. He will frighten all the animals away, and there will be none left for me to hunt. Then Man will hunt him. Man will set fire to the grass. We shall all have to run for our lives."

Tabaqui went away. Soon after, there was the noise made by a tiger that has caught nothing and does not care who knows it. "Shere Khan is not clever," Father Wolf said. "He has a bad leg and cannot run fast enough to catch a **deer사**合. He has been killing only **cattle소때** and making the villagers angry. I believe he will hunt Man now."

This was bad news. All the animals knew that if an animal killed a man then other men would come with guns.

Mother Wolf saw a movement among the trees. "Something is coming," she said.



Father Wolf got ready to jump at whatever came out of the trees, but to his surprise, it was not an animal. It was a man's **cub** - a little brown baby.

"Oh, bring him here," Mother Wolf said. "I have never seen a man's cub before."

Father Wolf walked toward the baby and picked him up in his mouth as if he was a wolf cub. When he put the baby down, he went immediately to lie with the two wolf cubs.

"He is a **brave용감한**child," Father Wolf said. "He has no hair, and I could kill him with a touch of my foot, but he is not **afraid**두려운."

At this moment순간, Shere Khan came to the mouth of cave. Tabaqui was with him.

"I am looking for a man's cub," Shere Khan said. "His parents were afraid of me, and they ran off. Now I can eat their child."

### **Activity 1**

	Vocabulary matching
jackal (n)	a) cows and bulls
cub (n)	b) a very short time
moment (n)	c) a wild animal like a dog
cattle (n)	d) is not allowed / cannot / is prohibited from
hunt (v)	e) the leader of a tribe
chief (n)	f) a wolf or bear's child
has no right (n)	g) to find and kill an animal or human

## **Activity 2**

Highlight all the adjectives in Chapter 1

Activity 3 Re-write this paragraph from the	story using different adjectives.	
	Father Wolf said. "He has a leg and cabeen killing only <b>cattle</b> and making the villagers now."	annot
Activity 4: Review Questions:		
1. Who was Shere Khan?		
2. Where did the baby come from?		
3. Why was the baby alone in the jungle?		

### **Preview questions:**

- 1. Why do you think Shere Khan cannot take the man's cub away?
- 2. What do you think Mother Wolf will call the man's cub?
- 3. Why do you think some members of the pack do not want the man's cub to live with them?

# Chapter 2: The Pack Decides

Father Wolf said, "The man's cub is ours." Shere Khan **roared으르렁대다**, "You **have no right권리** to keep the child."

Then Mother Wolf shouted at the tiger, "Go away! The child stays with us and will live with our family."

Shere Khan roared, "The wolf pack무리 will decide, not you, if a man's cub can live with the pack."

Shere Khan moved away. He knew that Mother Wolf could be very dangerous when she was angry, and she was always very angry if she thought that her **cubs** might be hurt.

Father Wolf said, "Shere Khan is right, Mother. The **pack** will decide if he may live with us."

The **law** of the jungle says that as soon as a cub is old enough to leave its parents, they must introduce the cub to the pack so that all the wolves may know who it is. Then the cubs are free to go wherever they wish.

"We will take Mowgli - for this what I shall call him - to the pack at the next full moon," Mother Wolf said.

Time passed, and Mother and Father Wolf took Mowgli to where Akela, the great, gray wolf who led the pack, was lying outside his **cave.** Below him, the rest of the pack - forty or more wolves - sat quietly.

When the time came for Mother and Father Wolf to show Mowgli, they pushed him forward for everyone to see. As they did so, there was a **roar** from Shere Khan, who was hiding behind the trees.

"That cub is mine," he roared. "What do wolves need a man's cub for?"

A young wolf said, "Shere Khan is right. Two members of the pack, who are not the cub's parents, must say why the **cub** should live with us."

